Friends of Radnor House Sevenoaks 
Meeting Minutes: Tuesday 14th May, 2020  

Attendees: Liz Baker (Chair, LB), Fraser Halliwell (FH), Helen Adams (HA - Secretary), Becky Watson (BW), Helen Beckerson (HB) 
Apologies: Wiebeke Vuursteen (WV) 

	Welcome 

LB thanked all for attending this final meeting of the school year  

	Actions


	Owner



	Governance Update

LB summarised proposed changes for FoRH7 which are currently under discussion, designed to allow the committee more time to build the school’s links with the local community, and run the charity:- 
i) annual plan of events to be developed with school and reps, some of which (not all) fundraisers. School to lead organise the events with combination of external and parent volunteer support 
ii) as result of above, smaller committee required to run the Friends charity, key focus to be on developing school links with the local charities and organisations, developing new fundraising streams and volunteering, ensuring tight governance of the charity and any funds raised 
iii) close involvement, transparency and communication will continue via Fraser’s monthly meeting with FoRH7 and reps, the bulletin and AGM 
iv) a new ‘parents choice’ charity (to be submitted and voted on by parents / families) to replace the national charity, and the school houses to vote for their local charity from a vetted list of local organisations. PLM to remain international.  School shop to be run by 6th form volunteers   
v) generally tighter governance via shared filing, more detailed accounting 

	

· Draft a 2020/21 events plan in September with Louise Lay 

· FoRH7 committee member to attend monthly meeting with school and class reps 

· Draft criteria for charity filtering process, and develop charity submission / voting process
	

LB/HV/LL




FoRH7






HA/LB/FH

	Fundraising Update  

On-line Family Quiz raised over £1300, a great success with lots of family participation. Many thanks to Wieb for the intro to Silly Billy, and Becky for designing the quiz.

On-line Silent Auction, another 1st for FoRH7, raised over £2600. A huge thanks to Wieb for making this happen so quickly in response to the postponement of the Summer Ball. 

House FUNdraising, a phenomenal effort from the children across the year, but most specifically during the lockdown, raised over £3000. Many thanks not only to the children and supportive parents, but also to Mr. Green, Mrs Spencer, and Katie Dale for driving it within the school. 

Liz showed the new House Challenge Shield, which this year has been won by Newton House. 

	

· Summary of the year’s key achievements to go into the summer communication. 
Fraser to advise Louise.
Helen to draft.



	
HA/LB




FH/HA

	Ben Nevis Update (October 2020 trip)

Becky updated the meeting on latest status with the hostel, which she confirmed is now open. The outstanding balances will need to be paid by the beginning of August (to the hostel by 7/8). 

Becky will start working on a room plan, which will involve some families sharing.





Fireworks- Friday 6th November 

The fireworks are all booked but will be subject to the restrictions in place at the time. The supplier has offered to run 2 smaller events for the same budget or roll the booking over to 2021. 

	
· Becky to send a communication to participants asking for the balance to be paid by end July
· Helen to set up the Virgin Giving Sponsorship page 


 

· Liz will keep the situation under review
 
 
	 
BW





HA 





LB

	Treasurer Update 

Helen B shared the Treasurer update which is attached. A big thank you to Helen and Sam Pain for preparing these. 

The update shows that we are on track to have raised over £24k in 2019/20, an amazing result. 

It was discussed whether any further early payments should be made to the charities given the current difficult funding situation. The school in Namakoko Uganda was highlighted of particular concern, as they have had no government support for teacher salaries during lockdown. There were no objections to early payments being made to charities prior to the Charities Assembly if seen fit.

Marina Cook has kindly agreed to be Treasurer from September, and will be voted in at the AGM  

	

· Accounts to be finalised at the  end of August

· Date to be set for the AGM in September with potential speaker

· Liz to contact Anne Lotter of PLM for an update & potential early payment 
	HB

HB/SP



LB/LL




LB

	Charities Update 

Helen A updated the meeting on the current status of the charities which has been recently shared via the bulletin.

The proposed move to a parents choice charity ( in place of national charity), and the children voting for their own house charities was broadly agreed subject to agreeing some criteria for the submission and choice of charities, and a clear voting process. The aim would be to have this in place prior to the Charities Assembly.

	


· FH to share draft criteria with Mr. Penlington and Mrs Spencer prior to a meeting to agree in September
	


FH







	
DATE OF NEXT MEETING: (to be confirmed)  


	
Book room / arrange Zoom 
	
LB










